
 
 SOLOMON CUKIER 
 
 
He was born in Warsaw, Poland. He left Warsaw in 1939. His father was Moses 
Aaron and his mother was Hannah. Her maiden name was Greenberg. Father was in 
the metal business. He has 3 brothers alive today, Lucien, Joshua, Sam. Paternal 
grandfather was Sam. Maternal grandfather was Jillman Greenberg. 
 
He grew up with conservative Jewish parents. He was very involved in Jewish 
youth activities and Zionist organizations. When he finished private high school 
he went to agriculture school. In his 20's he left for Israel for 3 1/2 years to 
work the land there. Y.e had to come back to Poland because of ill health. 
 
When the war broke out he was travelling out of the city for business. He went 
to his family farm in Poland instead of back to Warsaw. He stayed there from 
September to December and went back to Warsaw in December. The parents' home had 
been bombed; parents had been living in the kitchen since then. 
 
He lived with his parents in the Warsaw ghetto until 1942. He escaped from the 
ghetto to get some money in another town so they could live. He stopped off at 
the family farm for 2-3 weeks. In the meantime, parents were shipped to 
Treblinka. 
 
When he went to the town near his farm, he was picked up by the Nazis and kept 
in the town synagogue for 18 hours. Then~ he and the other people were loaded in 
trucks and taken to another town, Skazisto, which was like a concentration camp 
for workers. 
 
He worked in the electrical part of the factory. He was there for a year. 
 
Then he went to Trantrakova where they worked on weapons for the German Army. 
 
In his last 4 months of the war he was in Buchenwald where he was a prisoner. 
The Russians liberated them. 
 
He had been married in 1941. His wife was living as a Christian in Warsaw; she 
survived. 
 
They had been aware from the press, etc. that the war was going to begin. The 
Polish had boycotted doing business with Jews because the Germans had ordered 
this. Plus there was worsening antisemitism. 
 
Conditions in Warsaw ghetto were not so bad at first but worsened each day. 
People died from hunger and sickness. People were being buried 10 to a grave. 
 
In Skazisto, conditions weren't too bad at first but worsened. They had the 
counting (appelle) early each morning. If one Jew escaped from that camp, 7 were 
shot. 
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He was in Buchenwald a short time before liberation. 
 
They had been transported by closed trucks between camps as the Allies 
approached. 
 
They worked about 12 hours each day, and the factory was part of the camp. 
 
He didn't suffer any major illnesses in camps. 
 
There were no insurrections in their camps, nor were there any crematoriums. 
 
He was liberated in 1945 before the winter. 
 
For breakfast they had coffee and bread, lunch was soup and dinner was bread and 
tea. The soup was made from horses. 
 
After liberation he returned to Warsaw and found his wife. 
 
One brother had been hidden by his girlfriend in Warsaw. They married and went 
to America. 
 
Third brother was in Israel. 
 
The second brother was in Russia during war and was found in a D.P. camp in 
Salzburg, Austria. 
 
Now 2 brothers are in U.S. and one is in Israel. 
 
His first child was born in Germany in 1946. He came to the U.S. in June 1949. 
He was in two D.P. camps in Germany from 1946 to 1949. 
 
He arrived in Boston. A son was born a few years later. The daughter who was 
born in Germany in 1946 died at age 11. He went to St. Paul, Minnesota after he 
arrived in Boston, where he began working as a shipping clerk after he had taken 
English classes. In 1954, he moved to California because of his son's allergies. 
He bought a home and an egg ranch. He then moved to Phoenix in 1981 to be near 
his grown son. 
 
When asked, he felt that the Allies ignored those suffering during the war. He 
often has nightmares. 
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